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Next meeting  
 05 December 
Chand Restaurant 
Rothesay Bay 
 

	

Attendance	(by	Sunday	
6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	
ph	478	8467		
	Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
	Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.nz	

	

Notice re Rotary Meeting 5 December 2016 
The Club cannot meet at Pupuke Golf Club that Monday as it is 
the AGM of the Pupuke Golf Club in the Clubrooms. Meeting is 
transferred to Chand Indian Restaurant 603 Beach Road, 
Rothesay Bay. 6.00 for 6.15pm. 
It is not a formal partners evening but partners are welcome.  

• There will be a cash bar (wine, beer and soft drinks) 
plus it is also BYO (wine only). Corkage is $5.00 per 
bottle. 

• There is no additional meal cost for Members paying via 
direct debit. 

• Cost for Partners or Guests is $20.00   
• If you have not already done so, please advise Jim Mayo 

of your attendance.  

	

 

 

BBQ fundraiser 
Saturday at Pinehurst. 
Movie fundraiser for 
Nick this Sunday $25. 
Contact Steve. 
Monday night is a 
social evening at 
Rothesay Bay 6 for 
6.15pm. 
Rotary Christmas 
Puddings available 
soon. Robyn will have 
details next week. 
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	 5	December	 12	December	 19	December	 26	December	

	 Chand	Indian	Restaurant	
603	Beach	Rd		
Rothesay	Bay	

Tola	Sorn	
Our	IYE	Student	from	
Cambodia	-	Farewell	

ECB	Christmas	Function	
Duders	Restaurant	
Devenport	

No	Meeting	
Boxing	Day	

Grace	 	 Caroline	Campbell	 Don	Hall	 	

Reception		 	 Lynette	Miller	 Fellowship	Committee	 	

Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins/Jim	Mayo	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 	

Cash	Desk	 	 	 	 	

Fellowship	 	 Ian	Collard	 	 	

	 	 Warwick	Moulton	 	 	

	 	 John	Pearson	 	 	

Stewards	 	 Jim	Mayo	 	 	

	 	 Martin	Reiss	 	 	

	 	 David	Aickin	 	 	

3	Min.	Talk	 	 	 	 	

Intro.	Speaker	 	 Warren	Patterson	 	 	

Thank	Speaker	 	 Monica	Webb	 	 	

Parting	Thought	 	 Doug	Dempster	 President	Gary	 	

Tola	 	 	 	 	

Sebastian	 	 	 	 	

If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Students	Contact	Details:	

Tola	is	now	with;		 Dr.(Mr)	Naseem	Ali	&	Dr.	(Mrs)	Nazimah	Hamid,	18	Kilear	Close,		Pinehill	Ph.	476	8649		

Tola’s	direct	contact;	 Mobile;	021	052	5120	or	Email;		sorntola.nfc@gmail.com	

Sebastian	is	now	with;		Karen and Ross Middleton, 49 Waipuia Place, Greenhithe. Ph 413 8532	
Sebastian’s	direct	contact;	Mobile	021	1362256	or	Email;	sebastianholthusen@gmail.com	

 

Graham Rice told us about his change of lifestyle. In Albany they had fruit trees, 
garden and DIY. They decided they needed to do other things and try apartment living. 
Nothing much appealed until they found Kensington Park in Orewa which is a planned 
residential neighbourhood of 40 acres. It is a bit far to travel but they love it. 
 AGM 
Pres Caroline said 2015 – 16 was a great year in which we assisted DG Peter. She 
thanked Carol and her team for their efforts at District Conference. PHFs were given to 
those who had helped with Romac. Local contacts have been made with the Mairangi 
Bay Business Association and continue with Bush Glen. The Golf day was a record 
and enabled us to give $17,000 to the Well Foundation for iPads. A successful new 
initiative was the “Give a little” campaign for Max’s wheelchair. She believed we need 
to be more visible on Facebook and economic community. The club received the 
Presidential Citation and she thanked each and every one in the club. Rotary is a gift 
to the world. 
Treasurer then presented the annual accounts in a new format. After discussion the 
accounts were approved. 
PE Keith then identified his team for next year. 
There was no nomination for President Nominee 2018-19. 
 
Christmas function –we are contemplating carpooling as an alternative to a bus.  If 
members prefer a bus, can they email Bob by return and let him know if that is their 
preferred option as we will make a decision closer to the date if this is viable. The cost 
is likely to be around $15/head depending on the number travelling.  
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The Rotary Club of East Coast Bays 
President Gary Cordially Invites You to Our Annual 

CHRISTMAS 
DINNER 

Monday December 19th 
6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. 

 

 

McHughs Of Cheltenham 
46 Cheltenham Rd, Devonport, Cheltenham 0624 

 
 

Menu 
Soup with breads 

5 salads (including cold meats) 
8 Hots including Ham, Fish, Chicken, red meat, roast vegetables, seasonal 

steamed vegetables, roast potatoes, Rice OR pasta. 
4 desserts including Christmas pudding, Fruit salad, baked Alaska, cakes 

Cash Bar 

Transport: 
Option 1: Make your own way to Cheltenham 

Option 2: Carpooling from Pupuke Golf Club leaving 6:00pm. 
Option 3: Bus may be available at $15.00/head depending on level of interest. 

 

Please email Bob Baird by Monday 12th Dec. if you prefer the bus option. We 
will confirm closer to the date if a Bus will run. Email: judybob@clear.net.nz 

 

C0st: Members - $25.00, Partners/Guests - $45.00 
 


